
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
14 July 2023 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon 17 July  Year 4 Prayer 
Day at Heritage Centre 
Wed 19 July Yr 1 Science-
works Excursion 
7.00pm P&F Meeting 
Fri 21 July Wellbeing Casual 
Day with donation 
Mon 24 July Year 3 Excursion 
to Jawbone 
Tues 25 July 7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Fri 28 July Professional 
Learning for Staff (RE). No 
school for the children 
Wed 2 Aug 100 Days of 
Foundation 
Fri 4 Aug District Athletics 
(Newport Athletic Track) 
Mon 7 Aug Cyber Safety Pro-
ject 
Tues 8 Aug Feast Day St 
Mary of the Cross 
Wed 9 Aug 7.00pm P&F 
Mon 14 Aug 7.00pm        
Confirmation Formation 
Meeting 
Tues 15 Aug  Feast of the 
Assumption 
Mon 21 Aug Book Week  
Parade 
Wed 30 Aug 7.00pm Student 
Wellbeing Parent Session 

 
SACRAMENTS 

Thur 24 Aug: 7.00pm Confir-
mation for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Fri 28 Jul: RE with Maria 
Forde 
Mon 6 Nov: Report Writing 

‘Ask and it will be given to you; search and you will find; knock and the door will be open 
for you.’ Matthew 7:7 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Giving Prayer 
We can make the world a better place. God helps others through us. 

 
Lord, we come to you and ask you to hear us as we offer our prayers to you. 

Make us people who know how to give from the heart. 
Make us people who go out of their way to help others in need. 

Make us people who follow in your footsteps of service. May we show the light of your 
love to other people in all we do and say. Amen 

Dear Parents,  
 
Welcome to a new Term. It is extremely hard to believe we have 
just commenced Term 3 and finished week 1 at school. It has been 
a wonderful week back at school. When I was on early morning 
duty on Monday, it really was a delight to see so many students 
very happy to be back. Many of our teachers also said the same 
and how engaged and eager students were to get into their learn-
ing and routine.  
 
On Tuesday, our Year 4s had an excursion opportunity to visit  
Kororoit Creek to participate in a macroinvertebrates study and plant 
some trees. The session was led by The Friends of Kororoit Creek and 
The Werribee River Keeper. It culminates the Inquiry ‘How and why 
are we called to be stewards of creations?’ and has the purpose of 
providing the students with an opportunity to take some action in 
helping look after our environment. We have some wonderful pic-
tures in our newsletter.  
 
Another excellent aspect is all the sewer works were successfully completed. The last week of 
the holidays focused on cleaning up all the debris and having the area ready for us to return. 
Last Thursday, Ms Bertani and I attended an online building meeting which was quite positive 
overall. We have six tenders that have been submitted. The next part of the process is our 
MACS team and architects exploring and comparing all tender applications. If all goes accord-
ing to plan, we are hopeful that a new builder will be assigned sometime in August, with 
works commencing soon after that.  
 
As our pick up times have returned to the normal times of 3:10pm 
each day, it has been great to have Station Place back into use.   
As always, we ask for your co-operation to keep the pick-up spots on 
Victoria Street clear. Cars are not meant to be parked there for more 
than two minutes. Please remember, if you need to come into the 
school grounds to collect your child, you need to park in a different spot so those few drop off 
spots are kept clear. We thank all parents who continue to support us and work together to 
keep all students safe.  
 
In addition, just a reminder that during school time, particularly at the end of the day, no 
adults are allowed in the school toilets for child safety reasons.  Thank-you for your support in 
this matter.  
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On Tuesday, Ms Bertani sent home a letter to the parents of 6B to inform that Mrs     
Monica Muscat will be leaving Our Lady’s school due to personal reasons. Mrs Muscat’s 
last day will be on Friday the 21st of July. We thank Mrs Muscat for providing excellent 
care and learning and teaching for the students of Year 6B. 
Mrs Muscat has also held the role of Senior school Learning Leader and has led the Year 5 
and 6 team in the area of Personal Inquiry learning. We thank Mrs Muscat for all she has 
contributed to our school community. We wish Mrs Muscat all the very best as she moves on from Our  
Lady’s school. 
 
We are very fortunate to have Ms Christine Chu and Mrs Justine Sales 
share the position of Year 6B classroom teacher.  
 
Ms Christine Chu will be working 4 days a week (Monday to Thursday) 
and Mrs Justine Sales will be teaching 6B on Fridays. Both of these    
teachers are highly experienced, know the students in 6B and have been 
working at Our Lady’s school for many years. In these times of critical 
teacher shortages, we are very fortunate to secure these two expert 
teachers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our Wellbeing committee consists of three of our Year 6 students: Miranda, Ari and Kingsley.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
They have been organising a Casual Day for our students to promote wellbeing.  
They have designed a poster which is included in our newsletter. Casual Day, with a  
donation, is Friday 21st July. The students have asked that all donations will be going  
towards our new playground.  
Thank-you to the team for organising this day, which involved writing a proposal and 
meeting with Ms Bertani last term.  



 

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Deputy Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

We have some very exciting news.  
On Wednesday, 12 July Our Lady's football team and boys soccer team partic-
ipated in a round robin finals game against other schools in the Maribyrnong 
district. They played against three schools and played hard. The football team 
won one out of the three games. The soccer team won the first game and 
drew the last game which meant that they finished second in their group 
which is the highest level a soccer team has reached. Well done to all.  
Thank-you to Ms McManus and Mr Membrey for all their work and for taking the students on Wednesday.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please join our online assembly at 2.40pm which will be hosted by 4G this week.  
Wishing you all a lovely weekend.  



 

FI 
Lincoln - For showing the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Compassion. You showed great care and empathy when a 
member from our class was upset and took a long time to calm down. You are such a great role model. From Ms. Cam 
Tu & Mrs Granata  
Alannah - For working hard on your model during Faith-Life Inquiry. Keep it up! From Ms. Cam Tu & Mrs Granata 
 
FJ 
Zeallian For being a great self-manager. You get yourself ready to learn and pack up after yourself. Well done! From 
Miss Wendy 
Noso For working hard at everything you do, and always trying your best. You are a great Self-Manager, Noso! From 
Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Aliyah - for bringing a positive attitude into our school and classroom. You encompass the Our Lady’s School Gospel 
Value of Peace in everything that you do. From Miss Shai 
Lucas - for sharing your bright ideas and deep knowledge of various subjects during our learning experiences. You are a 
great Contributor! From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Kitty M - For using whole body listening and following instructions in the classroom. From Miss Steph 
Ryan N - For excellent effort in writing this week! You did a great job sounding out words. From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
2M - For making a strong start to the term by showing that you are ready and excited to get back into your learning! 
From Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Brian N - For your thoughtful contribution to class discussions and your improved focus when writing, reading and do-
ing multiplication equations. Well done! From Mrs Mitchell 
Alyssa D - For the wonderful improvement in your handwriting! Keep it up. Well done. From Mrs Mitchell  
 
3E 
Ava - For being an amazing self-manager. You are always focussed and work hard to complete tasks on time. Great 
work Ava! From Ms Howe & Ms Belinda 
Kiera - For always having a positive ‘can do’ attitude. This outlook is reflected in the high quality work you consistently 
produce. Amazing effort! From Ms Howe & Ms Belinda  
 
3F 
Koby B - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Respect by speaking kindly to others. Keep it up! From Mr Josh 
Catherine N For being a Self Manager and organising your learning space each morning Well done! From Mr Josh  
 
4G 
Lincoln B- For sharing his wonderful I.C.T knowledge to support others. Well done and thank you! From Ms Karen 
Jake C- For speaking fluently and clearly so that others can understand what he is reading and saying. Great work! 
Keep it up! From Ms Karen  
 



 

4H 
Harper- For implementing the Writer’s workshop routine, you are able to shape 
your thinking into different purposes. From Ms. Robles  
Angelina- For being a self-manager by managing your learning time efficiently. 
From Ms. Robles  
 
5C 
Lily- for the confident manner in which you have started Semester Two. Well 
done Lily! From Mr Membrey 
Pharrell- for your enthusiasm for learning during Week One. Your contributions to class discussion are thoughtful and 
creative. From Mr Membrey  
 
5D 
Ken - For your incredible enthusiasm and effort during Dance sessions with Andy! You are an inspiration for all of 5D! 
From Ms. Gurry 
Peter - For displaying exceptional leadership during Soccer at the Interschool Sports Finals. Well done on being a posi-
tive role model for others. From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A 
Zack - For writing a thoughtful book report on the story Holes. Well done Zack. From Mr Wickham 
Sam- For showing perseverance when working on division calculations. From Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
Zac - For continuously making valuable contributions to class discussions and enthusiastically sharing your ideas. Well 
done! From Mrs Muscat 
Grace - For consistently displaying an excellent, responsible attitude towards all her learning and continually encourag-
ing her peers. Outstanding leadership skills—Well Done!! From Mrs Muscat  
 

HOLIDAYS AND WEEK 1 
FI: Andy L, Violet S 
FJ: Gabriel L, Zeallian T 
1K: Tanishka M 
2M: Snowbery T 
2N: Billy H, Isaiah M, Winnie B 
3F: Laura B, Olive M, Tha Tha B 
4G: Louisa Jane S 
5C: Kayla M 
6A: Ari I 
6B: Bidao K 
Staff: Nubia, Ms Howe 



 



 

Student Wellbeing Parent 

Information evening 

Focus: Zones of regulation;    

social and emotional learning; 

Wellbeing 

When: Wednesday 30th 

August at 7:00pm 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


